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The Honorable Scott J. Bloch
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Dear Mr. Bloch:
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We write to commend your office for the thorough investigation regarding the complaint
that Inspector General Johnnie Frazier of the U.S. Department of Commerce (Department)
retaliated against two high-ranking employees within the Office of Inspector General (OIG) for
their whistleblowing activities. Without question, your recommendation to the President of the
United States that appropriate action be taken against the Inspector General for violating the
Whistleblower Protection Act was the impetus to his recent resignation. We have reason to
believe, however, that retaliation in the Department may not have been limited to Mr. Frazier.

Our investigation has revealed numerous related allegations of retaliation or harassment,
three of which have led to formal complaints filed with the Office of Special Counsel (OSC).
Therefore, under Rules X and XI of the Rules of the House of Representatives, we request a list
of all complaints filed with your office by employees of the Department, as well as a briefing on
the status of the complaints filed by:

e Thomas H. Phan, Deputy Assistant Inspector General, OIG; File Number: MA-07-1988

e James E. Woods, former Deputy Director and Acting Director, Office of Administrative
Services, Department of Commerce; File Number: MA-06-1274

e Edward Yagi, Counselor for Commercial Affairs, U.S. Embassy Nairobi, U.S.
Commercial Service; File Number: MA-07-1894
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Once again, we hope OSC will work expeditiously to conclude its review of all
complaints relating to the Department and report its findings. Thank you in advance for your
cooperation in this important matter.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us or have your staff contact
Steven C. Rangel of the Majority Committee staff at (202) 226-2424 or Peter Spencer of the
Minority Committee staff at (202) 225-3641.

Sincerely,
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